

<p>improve performance. DS commented that booms are sometime up at 7pm for no apparent reason. He questioned if the booms are worth to be kept. Rudi assured that he will check on the booms open and close status. Londoloza is comparing boomed areas with no boomed areas (only cameras) regarding crime. Cameras: Lance will meet with Anne 20.9.2015 to discuss this matter further.</p>		
<p>4. <u>Monthly Finance Report</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • It was decided to buy a Laser printer for Anne as DS's printer who would have been a replacement is not in working condition anymore. • CS to e-mail template contract for the advertisement at booms to US. • MK to remind BC to attend committee meetings on a regular basis. • MK went through the Income Statement and comparing it to the budget. At present there is no loss and we are moving into the right direction with expenses. • A discounted rate for residents who can't afford standard rates was discussed – for a short period only. Needs to be confirmed. • Anne to contact members who still pay old membership fees. 	<p>AK CS/US MK MK AK</p>	
<p>5. <u>Admin</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The purpose of the new installed WhatsApp group is only for security reasons. It was pointed out that people will be removed if they don't adhere to it. Rules are available and were sent out by e-mail. • MK sent an explanation regarding the above to a resident who was removed from the group. It was also suggested to introduce another WhatsApp group for Electricity/ Water/ Chat at a later stage. • "New Seedlings "Nursery signed new contract for advertisement at booms in Apollo Road. 		
<p>6. <u>Park</u></p> <p>ET advised that an emergency action is needed regarding the embankment in Keurboom Street as with the next rain the embankment is going to break. Material is needed for that. We need to implement an emergency plan to run the overflow in a structured way.</p>	<p>ET</p>	

<p>The overflow next to Kareeboom Street to be closed up and the overflow only channeled via the old overflow (next to old dam wall), which needs to be re-structured.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The dustbins have been replaced with new ones. The committee thanks David Strachan for his support and actions. • MK asked ET how the project can be divided into steps to show some progress to residents. • ET is going to create a WhatsApp group to show some progress. • ET suggested to leave two pairs of geese in the park for security reasons (watch dogs) • ET to follow through with bunnies to remove them. 		
<p>7. <u>Feedback from Chairperson</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • MK announced that CS is resigning from the committee as she moved out of Sundowner. Committee members thanked CS for her support and hard work. • CC agreed to take over of writing the monthly newsletter. 	CC	
<p>8. Meeting closed at 20.30h</p> <p>Next meeting TBC</p>		